

Global Tel* Link Corporation www.gtl.net

Corporate Headquarters 12021 Sunset Hills Road Suite 100 Reston, VA 20190 Operations Center 107 St. Francis Street 32nd Floor Mobile, AL 36602

July 27, 2018

Via Email and Overnight Delivery

Orange County Sheriff's Department Attention: Sheriff Sandra Hutchens 550 N. Flower Street Santa Ana, CA 92703

Dear Sheriff Hutchens,

This letter summarizes our recent discussion in which Global Tel*Link Corporation (GTL) advised the Orange County Sheriff's Department that GTL had recently discovered that, during the transition from the Lazerphone to ICMv platforms in January of 2015, a technical error occurred. This technical error resulted in the inadvertent recording of 1,079 inmate telephone calls made over an approximate three-year period to phone numbers that were designated by the County as "do not record." Parties to those 1,079 calls heard a prompt during each of the calls advising that the call was "subject to monitoring and recording." After conducting research, we have determined that the Sheriff's Department staff, and in certain circumstances GTL for investigative or technical purposes, accessed 58 of those 1,079 recorded calls a total of 87 times.

Upon determining that this error had occurred, GTL immediately took the following corrective action: First, GTL blocked access to these recordings and second, GTL reloaded the list of telephone numbers provided by the County and identified by the County as not to be recorded into the ICMv phone system database so that they are again marked "do not record". As of July 6, 2018, the system platform has been updated so that all phone numbers contained on this list are marked appropriately and will not be recorded. We have preserved the previously-made recordings and will maintain them without providing further access to anyone, should the recordings be needed in furtherance of the County's review of this incident.

GTL is committed to working productively and proactively with the Orange County Sheriff's Department to resolve any issues resulting from these inadvertent recordings, as well as defining a process to ensure that numbers marked as "do not record" are validated and uploaded accordingly. We have reviewed all the telephone numbers whose calls should not be recorded, confirmed the reload of the numbers in our database, and tested the database to ensure that it is functioning properly. As you know, we have previously provided training on the system to the Orange County Sherriff's Department and will continue to provide any refresher training if needed. We also have enhanced our quality assurance program and will conduct additional internal training sessions designed to minimize the possibility of future errors. GTL remains committed to implementing any appropriate changes to our systems, to identify and prevent other problems.



Global Tel* Link Corporation www.gtl.net

Corporate Headquarters 12021 Sunset Hills Road Suite 100 Reston, VA 20190 Operations Center 107 St. Francis Street 32nd Floor Mobile, Al. 36602

GTL values its relationship with Orange County and appreciates your efforts to assist in correcting this issue. Should you have any questions, or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Thank you.

Darren Wallace

Executive Vice President, Operations

Mew_